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South Carolina Department of Insurance  
Filing of Underwriting Guideline Changes by Geography 

 
 
The South Carolina Department of Insurance has called for underwriting guidelines 
for insurers and brokers licensed to write business in the state. 
 
Please review the attached bulletin from the department. 
 
I have attached a copy of a letter from our legal department concerning this issue 
for surplus lines.   The letter states our position concerning this request for 
Lexington Insurance Company.  Please be guided accordingly. 
 
                  
 



Lexington Insurance Company 
100 SUMMER STREET, 18th Floor 
BOSTON MASSACHUSETTS 02110 
(617) 330-8460 -- FAX (617) 772-4588 

 
January 29, 2007 

 
 
To: Lexington’s Program Administrators in South Carolina 
 
 
 
 
Re: South Carolina Bulletin 2006-11, Filing of Underwriting Guideline Changes by 
Geography  
 
Dear Program Administrator: 
 Lexington Insurance Company has become aware of the above referenced 
Bulletin, which was addressed to “All Insurers Licensed to Write Property Insurance in 
South Carolina and All Brokers Licensed to Write Business in the eligible Surplus Lines 
Market”.  Lexington is sending this letter to all of its Program Administrators in South 
Carolina since a number of you have requested Lexington’s views as respects this 
bulletin before responding to it.  Lexington does not intend to correspond directly with 
the South Carolina Division of Insurance (the “Division”) because surplus lines 
companies were not directly addressed in the Bulletin. 
 
 It is Lexington’s view that the Division is seeking to obtain indirectly, through 
licensed surplus lines brokers, what it lacks the authority to obtain directly from the 
surplus lines carriers, themselves.  Further, the statute that the Division is relying upon, 
Code Section 38-75-1240, relates to authorized insurers, not eligible surplus lines 
insurers nor to surplus lines brokers. 
 
 In another connection, Section 23 of the Program Administrator Agreement 
between Lexington and each of its program administrators in South Carolina deals with 
Confidentiality, and (in pertinent part) provides that “Each party agrees…not to disclose 
such Confidential Information to any third party  (including without limitation, in any 
public statement or announcement) without the prior written approval of the other party”.  
Lexington believes that the information which is the subject matter of Division’s Bulletin 
is both proprietary and confidential.  For this reason, Lexington is unwilling to consent to 
the release hereof.   
 
 Of some interest, at least two trade associations, namely the Property Casualty 
Insurers Association of America and the National Association of Professional Surplus 
Lines Offices have expressed a view similar to the foregoing, to the Division.  A copy of 
each of these letters is enclosed for your review.  
 



 The foregoing explains Lexington’s position in this matter.  Please do not hesitate 
to contact the undersigned if you have any questions.  
 
 

Very truly yours, 
 
 
 
Mel Marcus 
Counsel 
 






